       IRISH INDOOR BOWLING ASSOCIATION

The 2nd Meeting of the 2019/20 season will take place in Belfast Indoor Bowls Club on Thursday 22nd August 2019 at 7.30 pm.

AGENDA

1. Attendance and Apologies
2. Chairman’s Business
3. Notice of Any Other Business.**
4. Minutes of the previous meeting
5. Matters arising from the Minutes
6. Competitions Secretary’s Report
6.1 Champion of Champions Update

6.2 Inter Zone Competition Update
6.3 National, Ladies & Junior Championships Update

6.4 Competitions Committee Meeting
7. British Isles Championships Update
8. Clubs / Leagues for Affiliation

9. Correspondence

10. Any other notified business

** Notice of Any Other Business to be advised preferably in writing/email or by telephone to the Secretary by Wednesday 21st August 2019. 

If you are unable to attend, please make arrangements to collect Yearbooks and National/Ladies/Junior/Over 55 entry forms.

Provisional Executive Meeting Dates for your diary

3 October 2019 – Dungannon Rugby Club

21 November 2019 – Shaws Bridge

9 January 2020 – Dungannon Rugby Club

6 February 2020 – Shaws Bridge

6 March 2020 – Dungannon Rugby Club

IRISH INDOOR BOWLING ASSOCIATION

The 1st Meeting of the 2019/2020 season was held in Dungannon Rugby Club on Thursday 23rd May 2019 at 7.30 pm.
1. Attendance
	Mrs F McNally
	H Massey
	A Rice
	Ms C Adair
	H Nixon

	S Kyne
	D McCullough
	D Doherty
	Mrs R Rice
	M Caughey

	B Holmes
	Mrs J Parkinson
	E Irwin
	I Kerr
	S Carleton

	Mrs C McKim
	G O’Hare
	
	
	


Apologies
	Ms H Foley
	Mrs A Patton
	D Bintley
	W Cassells
	Mrs R Neely

	S Carleton
	C Mearns
	
	
	


2. Chairman’s Business


The Chairman welcomed the new Treasurer, Harold Nixon and new Western Zone Convener, Mrs J Parkinson.
3. Notice of Any Other Business

None. 
4. Minutes of the meetings held on 7th March 2019
The minutes of the meetings were approved and signed.
5. Matters Arising from the Minutes

i. Child Protection
S Kyne reported that he was trying unsuccessfully to contact D Bintley as he required files from him to carry out his role. Access NI knew nothing about the IIBA, and it was not clear who the IIBA were registered through. Coaches need to be cleared by Access NI.
S Kyne received an allegation of bullying in a Zone. After consulting with P Stephenson of Child Protection in Sport Unit in NSPPC regarding this matter, it was decided as the conversation was between two individuals it was classified as a private conversation. A letter has been drafted and sent to the person and there has been no response. 
S Kyne reminded Conveners that Access clearance must be through the IIBA and that through a Church does not count. G O’Hare stated he had 38 people do the course over 2 nights. Mrs J Parkinson asked if clubs need a Child Protection Officer. S Kyne said that this was the case even if the club had no children themselves. The Sport Council charge £300 and they can cater for up to 30 people at a time.   
ii. Item 10 Correspondence
This item was being dealt with by the Disciplinary Committee. 
iii. Item 12 Top Team Competition
This will take place on the second weekend in October in Tenby, Wales.
6. National, Ladies & Junior Championships - Entry fees
S Kyne proposed and E Irwin seconded that the entry fees remain the same. A discussion took place about falling entries. Ladies triples was discussed and Mrs J Parkinson proposed and Mrs C McKim seconded that in the Ladies Triples if a club only has 2 ladies, they can join up with another lady from another club who must lead. Both clubs will need to be identified on the entry form. This is for a 1-year trial period.
7. Champion of Champions- Entry fees
The entry fees for the singles, pairs, triples and fours are £5, £10, £15 and £20. S Kyne proposed and E Irwin seconded that the entry fees remain the same
8. Competitions Secretary’s Reports
 8.1Mens Inter Zone Final Report
The final of the Boomer Cup was played at Clontibret between Oriel and Mid Tyrone. Mid Tyrone won with the last bowl of the game. The Competitions Secretary thanked S Carleton and his team for organising the event and thanked the umpires for officiating.
8.2 National, Ladies & Junior Championships Report
The event was held in Coleraine Leisure Centre and was well attended. Most of the games were very close. There was an incident in the fours final which was referred to D Connelly for consideration. The venue of next year’s finals has not been decided and asked Conveners for their thoughts. S Kyne will find out if Dungannon Leisure Centre is available on 28 March 2020.
8.3 Eligibility in Junior Inter Zone Competitions
The Hon Secretary received an email from Mrs A Patton, Armagh Zone regarding eligibility in Junior Inter Zone Competitions. She stated that Armagh had bowlers from 5 different Zones as their own Zones did not have Junior teams and if only one neighbouring Zone could be used, what would it be. It was decided that the Competitions Committee would meet and decide who the neighbouring Zones would be.
9 Zones with no Conveners 
The Competitions Secretary highlighted the problems of Zones having no Convener. For instance, 1) she had an enquiry from a player who had won a zone organised tournament but did not get a form to return the details to her 2) who issues tournament licences when there is no convener? 3) who is in charge at Zone matches and 4) who is the point of contact for the officers, other conveners to get in touch with? 
The Secretary indicated that the Constitution clearly states that each Zone should have a Zone Convener that should be elected by 31 May each year. After some debate the Secretary was asked to write to the Zones with no Conveners and asked to elect a Zone Convener by 30 June. If that is not possible then the Chair of the Zone will take over the duties of the Zone Convener and he/she may attend Executive meetings.
10 AGM Report
The Secretary reported that the attendance at the AGM was slightly better than last year. Rule 37 had been amended to cover every end and not just the last end.  D Connolly had asked if the Umpires Association be consulted over any changes to the game. The Secretary added that he had sent the change to Rule 37 to the Umpires Association for their opinion and they did not bother to respond. S Kyne thought that Rule 31 regarding the Position of Players should be looked at.
11 Election of sub-committees

Competitions: Officers plus Controller, S Kyne. 

Selection:  G O’Hare, Miss C Adair, S Kyne, A Rice and L McHugh 

Team Manager: G O’Hare
Disciplinary Committee: E Irwin, M Caughey and Mrs C McKim
Development/Marketing Committee: S Kyne and G O’Hare. 

Emergency: Officers Ex-Officio

Child Protection: S Kyne
PRO/Social Media: S Kyne

Year Book: A Rice, Miss C Adair, H Nixon and DJ Connelly.

12 Clubs for affiliation


Owenbeg Bowling Club, Mid Down. Proposed by G O’Hare and seconded by E Irwin.
13 Correspondence
None.
14 Any other notified business
The Secretary asked the meeting if the IIBA could provide a new computer for his role as his present computer was very slow. This was proposed by S Kyne and seconded by G O’Hare. G O’Hare added that the Association could look at recompense for the Competitions Secretary as well.
      Meeting closed 8:30 p.m.
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